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PAROLED

532271 RILEY NICHOLAS W

DOB: 12/11/1981 - PAROLED

The Board notes that Mr. Riley's risk assessment score
seems to account for prior felony convictions as well as a
history of violence, although none is apparent in his
record, his state or national criminal history. We
recommend that this score be reviewed and updated. xxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as well as his limited criminal history,
the Board votes to parole him in June 2018 xxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. This plan
should be in place before his discharge xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
This
should coincide with his approved home and work plan which
he has submitted to the Board. Parole is contingent upon
this offender remaining booking free and in any program or
educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
During any period he becomes unemployed, he must document
an active employment search and also work with his parole
officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community
service. (GTD: 1/6/19) MEDIUM: VOTE: UNANIMOUS-PRESENT;
Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

REVOKED

122075 AKION TYRONE

DOB: 03/31/1981 - REVOKED

Mr. Akion is before the Board as an alleged parole violator
and is provided with his rights for parole revocation
hearing. He chooses to go forward with hearing without
witnesses and 'waive parole'. After hearing from Mr. Akion
the Board finds that he, in fact, violated the terms and
conditions of parole by removing his GPS bracelet and
absconding one day after his release. The Board votes to

revoke parole and he will flatten his sentence.
(GTD:7/21/18) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto, Perez

539620 BARBER DAVID

DOB: 06/15/1986 - REVOKED

Mr. Barber is before the Board as an alleged parole
violator for a parole revocation hearing. He is provided
with his rights for hearing. The Board is limiting its
consideration to the alledged technical violations on
parole. We do note that he has a new charge pending, but
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REVOKED
the Board is not considering that in today's hearing. Mr.
Barber chooses to go forward without witnesses and is
allowed to make a statement on his own behalf. In
consideration of same, the Board, in fact, finds that he
violated terms and conditions of parole by failing to
cooperate or communicate with his parole oficer including
failing to report to his parole officer, changing his

number without telling his parole officer, xxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and quitting his job. The Board votes to
revoke parole. We will not remove any of his street time in
light of the fact that he is remaining in prison and has a
lengthy time remaining on this sentence. We will reconsider
him in one month (June 2018) and see at that time what the
status of his new charge is.(GTD:

) INTAKE VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

CONTINUED

081566 BURNS ROBERT M

DOB: 11/02/1971 - CONTINUED

Mr. Burns appears before the Board and requests a one month
continuance (6/2018) due to pending charges. The Board will
accommodate his request. (GTD: 8/31/18) MEDIUM: VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-PRESENT; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

539493 ROMAN LUIS

DOB: 07/04/1985 - CONTINUED

Mr. Roman is before the Board as an alleged parole violator
and is provided with his rights for parole revocation
hearing. He requested a continuance due to having new
charges pending. This is granted and we will continue this
matter for one month (6/2018). (GTD:9/15/19) INTAKE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

DENIED

153881 MARKARIAN DAVID J

DOB: 07/13/1996 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Markarian xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Due to Mr. Markarian's

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
the
Board votes to deny parole. We will reconsider him in six
months (11/2018) and caution him to strongly consider how
his actions reflect his thinking.(GTD: 8/6/20) MEDIUM:
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-PRESENT; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto,
Perez

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...
Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE: 05/11/18
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: MAY 2, 2018
3

PAGE:

DENIED

091003 MELLO FRANCIS W

DOB: 05/24/1949 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Mello presents
to the Board for his fourth conviction for Failure to
Register as a Sex Offender. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxx. He distances himself from responsibility at
hearing by stating that he was never told that he could
register as homeless. Given his track record, xxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and presentation, the Board votes to
deny parole but will reconsider him in one year (May 2019).
We believe that to parole him at this stage would promote
disrespect for the law and we cannot state that he can
remain at liberty without violating the law. xxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx so he can avoid repeating old behavior.
(GTD:8/10/21) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto, Perez

152683 PEAL DAVON E

DOB: 12/20/1995 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of the
nature of the offense, especially as it relates to his
prior conviction and sentence for conspiracy (involving a
robbery), the Board feels that Mr. Peal should serve
additional time otherwise it would depreciate the
seriousness of his offense and promote disrespect for the
law. For this reason we will deny parole, but reconsider
him in six months (11/2018). We appreciate the insight he
reflected at hearing xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:10/27/19) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

523834 PITTMAN LEO R

DOB: 05/03/1957 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Pittman
reflected minimal insight and minimization of his criminal
history xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The

Board
found he had limited credibility and cannot state that he
can remain at liberty without violating the law. xxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We deny parole without
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DENIED
reconsideration.(GTD:9/24/18) MEDIUM: VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-PRESENT; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

131114 PRATT STEPHEN A

DOB: 12/20/1984 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. In light of the
repetitive nature of the offense, his extensive history as
well as his prior opportunity on parole in the past, the
Board votes to deny parole as we believe that it would

promote disrespect for the law and depreciate the
seriousness of his actions. We also would like to see Mr.
Pratt
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We
will
reconsider him in January 2019. (GTD: 7/22/20) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

105700 RING TIMOTHY E

DOB: 12/13/1976 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board encourages
Mr.

Ring

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
He
comes to us with a significant criminal history, at least
thirteen prior criminal convictions, and is now serving two
and one-half years on a Felony Domestic Assault, as well as
a concurrent one year sentence for a Conspiracy related to
a very serious offense. In light of these circumstances the
Board is hard pressed to grant parole as it would undermine
the seriousness of his offenses and promote disrespect for
the law. We also cannot say at this time that he can remain

at liberty without violating the law. (GTD: 11/6/19) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

138248 RIVERA JOSE

DOB: 12/03/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Rivera has a
prior history for drug dealing. He is now serving five
years for Possession with Intent to Deliver Heroin. He
admits that he was making upwards of five hundred dollars
per

day.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx, he presents with limited motivation and has no
interest in transferring his "business/street" skills for
legitimate work. The Board votes to deny parole. We believe
under these circumstances parole would promote disrespect
for the law and undermine the seriousness of his offenses;
we also cannot state that he could remain at liberty
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DENIED
without violating the law. We have significant concerns
with respect to his dealing of heroin as a community
concern.
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx otherwise he
will
flatten his sentence. Dr. Armesto agrees with the vote to
deny parole, but would not reconsider him on this sentence.
(GTD:2/14/21) MEDIUM: VOTE: UNANIMOUS-PRESENT;
Pisaturo,
Almeida, Armesto, Perez

536008 RIVERA JOSE A

DOB: 06/08/1984 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request.The Board votes to
deny parole at this time based on the nature and
seriousness of this felony offense especially in light of
two prior felony convictions, inculding Carrying a Firearm.
We will reconsider him in August 2019. The Board notes that
he does come up as a high risk on our risk assessment and

this is concerning for his future release. (GTD:1/27/21)
MEDIUM: VOTE: UNANIMOUS-PRESENT; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto, Perez

152949 WRIGHT STEVEN J

DOB: 09/21/1992 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board
acknowledges Mr. Wright's high risk assessment score, has
concerns for the nature of the current offense as well as
his history xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will deny parole at
this time on this basis. We will reconsider him in
September

2018.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 4/8/19) MEDIUM: VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-PRESENT; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez
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WAIVED

142778 AMARO JOVANNY

DOB: 09/19/1990 - WAIVED

Mr. Amaro is before the Board for a review xxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx since the Board's decision
to release him on parole. We note that his Good Time Date
is June 14, 2018. He presents before the Board and
indicates that he would like to waive parole. We will
accommodate his request. (GTD:6/14/18) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

085094 SEPE WILLIAM J

DOB: 01/13/1973 - WAIVED

Mr. Sepe appeared before the Board for review to discuss
his parole release plan. He does not have a home plan and
his criminal history xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx He stated that he would like to flatten his
sentence. His previously granted parole is rescinded.
(GTD:6/11/18) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Almeida, Armesto, Perez
RECUSED: Pisaturo

513685 VILLEGAS EMEILIO M

DOB: 05/27/1967 - WAIVED

The Board is reviewing Mr. Villegas' case due to the fact
that he was scheduled for parole release in September 2017,
but has not yet been released. His home plan was not
approved. At this time given his inability to be released
to his only two viable plans he wishes to flatten his
sentence and waive parole. (GTD:9/4/18) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS- Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

MISC

549801

ANDRADE HECTOR

DOB: 06/09/1988 -

MISCELLANEOUS
Mr. Andrade is before the Board for a review as the Board
has received information that there is an I-205 Detainer
pending on his record. This information was not previously
known to the Board. Mr. Andrade appears before the Board
and also presents the Board with a Removal Order signed by
the Immigration Judge in Massachusetts. Accordingly the
Board will amend its prior decision and parole Mr. Andrade
to his Immigration Detainer/Removal Order. (GTD:2/4/20)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida,
Armesto,
Perez
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REV/REPAR

146831

MITCHELL TRAYQUAN

DOB: 08/27/1991 -

REV/REPAROLE
Mr. Mitchell is before the Board as an alleged parole
violator and is provided with his rights for parole
revocation hearing. He chooses to go forward with hearing
without witnesses and admits that he violated the terms and
conditions of parole xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
This
occurred after two prior interventions by his parole
officer. The Board finds that, in fact, he violated the
terms and conditions of parole and votes to revoke parole.
The Board also votes to reparole him in September 2018
after he has served some time; and also to remove six
months of his street time while he was in the community.
Conditions of reparole will include GPS for ninety days,

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:

) INTAKE VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

096761 SHARP CARL R

DOB: 10/30/1975 - REV/REPAROLE

Mr. Sharp is before the Board for a parole revocation
haring and is provided with his rights for hearing. He is
represented by counsel. He admits that he violated the
terms and conditions of parole in light of his arrest and
subsequent admission/conviction for counterfeiting relative
to his motor vehicle registration from the State Department
of Motor Vehicles. He pleaded to this offense and received
a forty-five days sentence. After discussion the Board
finds that he, in fact, violated the terms and conditions
of parole and votes to revoke parole and also to reparole
him. The Board further votes to revoke sixty days of his
street time which should be calculated into his sentence
end date. The Board recommends Mr. Sharp
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
for the duration of parole. (GTD:

) MEDIUM VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Armesto, Perez

